CHELTENHAM ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL LEAGUE

Minutes of  the Management Committee Meeting held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham, on Wednesday 17th October, 2012.
Apologies D.Vaux, P.Tustain, R Overington, A.Clayton
Matters Arising from the minutes. 
Secretary emailed both Northway and Tewkesbury Town regarding their game whereby Ed Scarrot played for Northway. 
Secretary emailed A & TD exonerating them for signing Ed Scarrot and playing him. 

Still awaiting GFA decision on the Churchdown v Upton Town game from 15th September. 

Referees’ Secretary to email referee regarding the Montpellier v Bourton game where he took it on himself to move the game from All Saints Academy to Swindon Village. Pete D to also send out a generic email to all referees informing them that they do the game they were appointed on and not take it on themselves to say to clubs that they will move to a higher division game who may be playing on the same complex. 
Nothing back from Bourton regarding player Max Salf. Secretary emailed on 17th September.  

GFA advised that clubs should be warned about the new Facebook group and possible repercussions on damaging remarks. Secretary emailed all clubs, but this will be policed and bad comments, etc will be reported to the GFA who will deal with them. 

League Secretary.

Bristol Street confirmed that they will be continuing with their sponsorship of the league. 
GMB have confirmed they are sponsoring the Charity Cup competition again and have upped their contribution from £500 to £750. 
Referee (and registered player) texted League Secretary and said the League Secretary was an embarrassment to the Cheltenham Football League and that I quite clearly have issues with certain referees and people. This came about when the Referees’ Secretary was working over the weekend and I was looking after the late appointments. I had already re-appointed to the Village Real game when the person texted me and told me he was going to do that game. When I informed him that he was not, he then came back with the comments above. 
He has subsequently sent a text apologising for his comments and saying he had gone through a bad time and took it out on the wrong people. I informed him that he was prohibited from refereeing on our league until such time the committee discuss this. Committee backed the League Secretary who although very disappointed with the comments decided to draw a line under it, accept the apology and note the comments for the future. 
Bourton Rovers situation to discuss in terms of the player above and indeed their status of continuing in the league. Although nothing back from Bourton following the meeting the club was supposed to be having to decide. 

Bourton to be invited to appear in front of the Management Committee at the next meeting to discuss their situation. 

Various responses given to Bibury questions concerning league rules on number of footballs, notifying opponents and referees, who can sign the report card, etc.
Complaint from Newton regarding a referee and the actions he took during the course of a game. Referee sent his report into the GFA and they dealt with it, but the Newton Secretary asked me to raise it. I did tell him that once the GFA have acted on the matter, there is not a lot we as a committee can do about it other than noting the comments. 
Myself and Dave Vaux attended a Full-time training session at Wembley last Friday. Excellent session and confirmed we need to push on with match reports, transfer and registration. Interesting how far behind the curve at lot of attendees were in the room in comparison to our league. 

Correspondence
Copied in on email from Tony Holmes on his afternoon watching a County Cup game.Tony had copied GFA, but I have not heard anything since. 

Half price tracksuit offer from UHLSPORT to our clubs received. I believe Civil Service buy these and they are happy with them. 

Email from Smiths Secretary and Club Referee in regards to his sides game v Shurdington 2nds that he had to referee. It all went very badly for him in regards to some of the comments opposition players made to him. I advised him to report it to the GFA, but he decided not to. On investigating with Shurdington secretary who was at the 1st team game, he confirmed there were issues, mostly people disgruntled at the Referees’ performance. He did raise this at a Shurdington Club Committee meeting and there was wide spread condemnation of any of their players behaving badly towards a club referee or an officially appointed referee and anyone involved would be reminded of their responsibility. 

This has been received from CBC and sent to all users of the facility.
Dear All

I have received a complaint about the amount of litter left around Agg Gardens football pitch after the matches played.
Can you please remind all team members that litter must be cleaned away as it clearly states on the 'Conditions of hire of pitches and pavilions',
"It is an offence to discard or leave litter on a public playing field. All litter, water bottles and orange peel must be removed from the pitch immediately after the game. Failure to do so may result in a fine, and/or meeting the costs associated with the Council collecting and disposing of the litter. All litter, water bottles etc. in changing rooms must be placed in the litter bins provided."
Kind regards

Sue Smith 
Customer Services Officer 
Resources 
Cheltenham Borough Council 
Tel:  
Email received from Cheltenham United asking about the leagues stance on clubs entering reserve teams a division lower? If their team are near the top of Division 6, can they think about putting a reserve team in as they are currently blessed with 21 players turning up each week and a further 10 who are also interested. Committee agreed they can think about it and we will review it as and when necessary with other new applications to join the league. 
Changing room situation at Northway. They only have 2 changing rooms so one of the away teams have to wait before and after the game to use it which is not ideal. Northway asked if two games are being staged, can the kick-off be staggered. Committee discussed this and would avoid where possible staging two games at the same facility at the same time. Kick-offs would not therefore be staggered. 
Email received from Whaddon Utd who played Shurdington in the cup last weekend querying two players that played for Shurdington as they evidently turned up at the ground asking which changing room Prestbury were in. The next thing they knew these players were warming up in Shurdington kit. They also witnessed the two players getting introduced to the other Shurdington players. Names then confirmed as Mubonki Bulawayo and Sam Hadley. Checked this out with Shurdington Secretary who confirmed that Mubonki was signed over a month ago. Other chap Sam was also signed previously and had been training but not played before Saturday. This to be confirmed with Registration Secretary and then a reply sent to Whaddon Utd. 
GFA
League Secretary and President attended the September Council Meeting. It was interesting that handbooks were mentioned and some Councillors  raised how disappointed they were with the slimmed down version of the GFA handbook. 
It was at that point that Councillor Watts raised the fact that he had not even had a handbook from the Cheltenham League at all. Councillor Windell then piped up that this was against the rules. 

League Secretary was quickly up on his feet correcting both Councillors. The GFA were congratulated by the League Secretary on their slimmed down version as it matched our own with all the other relevant material being online. David Neale also said this was perfectly acceptable. 

More discussion on moving on the plans for the 4G pitch at the GFA.
The GFA invited nominations for charity donations and the League Secretary has spoken up for both Sports for disabled and Sue Ryder as very worthy organisations. 

Received this from Chris Lucker – unfortunately Phil was unable to help as he does not retain them:

(Note – Committee to ask Registration Secretary if he will hold on to the previous Seasons forms)

Would the league still have an original copy of Adam Butler’s registration form when he registered for Finlay Rovers.
 

I have received an email stating that this player is playing under another name. 

 

Further investigation has provided information that the name given to the Cheltenham League is incorrect and the same player is officially known by another.  However, he did take part in pre-season training, but did not play any league matches for the Finlay Rovers team.

 

The availability of the original registration will allow us to check a signature etc.  Additionally, is it possible to review the returned team sheets to check how many times he appeared last season?

 

Regards,

 

Chris Lucker I Operations Manager
Rule Offences
Alan Clayton unable to attend, so Management Committee authorised a sub-committee to hold a specific meeting to discuss these when Alan is available on Monday 22nd October. 

Treasurers Report
Current Financial Position – Year should finish on an even base. Once the League Sponsorship money arrives, plans can be reviewed for the trophy cabinet to be installed at the Victory Club. Cash-flow is currently half of what it was at this time last year but is being managed accordingly. 
Expenses Claims – Treasurer produced a template for quarterly expenses which will be kept on Drop-box which was reviewed and accepted as perfectly fit for purpose. Matt to catch up with these at the end of October /  January / April. 
Bounced cheque for £85 notified by bank. Matt to investigate and club responsible suspended and fined until matter resolved. 
Referees
Tewkesbury Town changing room for referees, whereby Referees’ have been asked to pay the £20 deposit for a key. League Secretary to email Tewkesbury Town to confirm this is their responsibility to pay and ensure a key is available for the match referee. 
Referee turning up at the wrong ground and wrong fixture. A referee turned up a the wrong ground, which was his own mistake. However it highlighted that the home club had not actually made contact to confirm the game. The emphasis is on home clubs to contact opponents and match officials. If a full-time email is not received, information is actually held on full-time and can be investigated. Failing that, clubs can contact our Referees Secretary. 
New League Rules for next season
SMS texting in results has been extremely successful and this will be added to the new rules for next season. 
Fixtures
Going well at the moment, extra fixtures added where County Cup games allocated permit. 
1 County cup game to be replayed due to the Referee failing to understand the rolling substitute rules added to the competition for this year. Indeed one Referee actually rang John Hunt to ask if this was the rule for the Charity Cup games. Action on Pete Daly to ensure Referees read and are fully aware of the rules for the various cup competitions. 

Results 
As noted above, SMS is going really well and the trial is now at an end. Use of SMS is now the only way results will be notified and clubs will now be fined if this procedure is not followed. 
Registrations
Star FC player signed pitch side on the 6th October. No form arrived with Phil, yet the player played on the 6th, but did not play on the 13th October. Club to be charged. 
5 more books of registration forms needed. 
Any Other Business
Hesters Way United club administration. – This currently appears to be going much better than previously, but will be reviewed again during Novembers’ meeting. 
Possibility of a Management Committee visit to a Cheltenham Town and/or Bishops Cleeve first team home game in regards to our partnership with the clubs for hosting our Charity Semi-final and Final games. 

Montpellier have now moved off All Saints Academy and play their home games at Swindon Village. 
NEXT MEETING – Managment Meeting Monday 19st November  2012 at 7.00pm
